BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

February 28, 2007

PRESENT:

Susan Atwater



Joe Palladino

Anna-Marie Brown


Barry Towers

Deb Giampolo



Charles Wimberley

Frank Goeckler – Elite Management

ABSENT:

Kathy Kroll

Call to Order – President Deb Giampolo called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.
Approval of the Minutes

The reading of the minutes was waived, a copy having been emailed to the members of the Board, corrected and re-emailed.  It was moved and seconded to approve the minutes, as they appeared in the email.
Property Manager Report

· Meetinghouse – The roof work is about 75% completed.  A change order was made to repair some faulty flashing.  The repair cost was $750 to remove the old flashing and replace and properly install new flashing.  A motion was made, seconded and passed for the allocation of these funds.  The siding work is scheduled to begin on March 3rd, weather permitting.  The contractor is anticipating a three week timeframe for completion.
· Pool Fencing – The fencing is being replaced with vinyl material.  The contractor, Hazen, has deposit checks and has ordered material.  The fencing, as well as the bridge railing, will be started in early April.

· Cabana Doors – The doors have been installed.
· Cabana Stalls – Painting of the stalls will be completed when the weather permits.

Homeowner Forum

· Bob Ellis asked if the bylaws needed to be amended because of the reorganization of the Standards Committee.

· Rick Ericson asked for a method to bring the committees together over concern of possible inconsistencies.

· Polly Ellis stated a concern regarding clean up of the construction material from the contractors of the Meetinghouse roofing and siding.  There will be dumpsters and pods in one of the parking lots.
· Bonnie Farmer asked when the Walden Woods sign was going back up.  The Conservancy has the sign, but will not be installed until April when the weather permits.
· Janet Terkildson asked about the tag sale and the rental of a grill for the Memorial Day event.  She asked that a budget be created for small items such as bottle openers and table cloths, etc. since these items can be used by a number of committees for events.  Janet will provide Bob Ellis with a list that he will publish in the newsletter to see if we can get donations.
· Bonnie Farmer expressed concerns about the snow removal in Country Walk.  Frank Goeckler explained the complexities of the situation because of multiple responsibilities of the units by Russo and the developer.

· Bob Ellis asked if anyone has volunteered for the Board position from the Townhome Council.  Anna-Marie will send an email to the residents.

· Janet Terkildson showed a new map for Walden Woods that includes Country Walk.

New Business

· Meetinghouse roof flashing repair was approved for $750.
· A motion was made for approval of the tag sale.  The motion was approved.

Adjournment

It was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned at 8:30 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Charles Wimberley
for Kathy Kroll - Secretary
Approved:

Deb Giampolo - President
